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8 November 2023 

 

Tēnā koe 

Ma whero ma pango ka oti ai te mahi. 

We are seeking feedback on a proposal to grant Doubtless Bay Sea Scouts a new 15-year ground 

lease at their current location, 10 East Street, Taipa.  

Key details: 

• Doubtless Bay Sea Scouts is seeking a new ground lease over 10 East Street, Taipa 

• The proposal is to grant a new 15-year lease (three 5-year terms) on the site 

• The council is seeking public feedback on the proposal 

• Submissions are open from Thursday 2 November to Thursday 30 November 

With over 80 years of service to the community, Doubtless Bay Sea Scouts provides young people 

with a safe and nurturing environment to foster physical, emotional, spiritual, and mental 

development. This longstanding institution aims to empower individuals aged 5 to 26 to lead lives that 

make a positive difference for themselves and their community. 

Under the Reserves Act, the council must notify the public of any proposal to lease a Recreation 

Reserve and seek feedback before making a decision. 

How can I have a say? 

Share your feedback by completing the survey below. You can also:   

• Email your submission to submissions@fndc.govt.nz 

• Drop off a written submission at any council service centre or library   

• Post your submission to Far North District Council, Private Bag 752, Kaikohe 0440  

If you wish to share your feedback verbally, let us know by emailing submissions@fndc.govt.nz. 

Verbal submissions will be heard by the Te Hiku Community Board. The community board will make a 

recommendation to the council on granting the lease after considering all submissions. 

Ngā mihi nui 

 

Kevin Johnson 
Group Manager – Delivery & Operations 


